Good morning.  I am sending out the following message from Regional Senior Justice of the Peace, Her Worship De Gannes, with respect to changes to Newmarket bail courts, effective Monday June 27, 2022.
 
“Through continued collaboration with our stakeholders to review efficiencies and streamline our current Newmarket bail courts with the intention of accommodating more bail matters and facilitate greater access to justice, the following changes to our bail courts will commence on June 27th, 2022: 
 
1. Courtroom 100 (Virtual) will address all video appearances, including video remand TBST bail matters and post bail video remands.
2. Courtroom 103 (Hybrid) will address all contested bail hearings requiring less than 3 hours. 
3. Courtroom 104 (Hybrid) will be the primary bail court addressing new arrest matters from #1 District YRP and consent releases. 
4. A breakout court within 103 will be utilized, when needed, to address contested bail hearings requiring 4 hours or more to complete. 
5. All accused appearing for bail matters in courtrooms 103 and 104 should be marked for IN PERSON appearances.
6. Video appearances will continue to be for 10-minute timeslots and need to be noted on the remand.  Anything requiring more than 10 minutes should be scheduled for an in-person appearance in courtroom 104”
  
 
Sincerely,
 
Norman Panzica
York Director, Criminal Lawyers Association 


